
                                                                                                                    
North Manatee Soccer  

Board of Directors Meeting 
 

Agenda 
Monday, March 30, 6:00 to 8:00 PM 

 
Location: Virtual Zoom meeting 

 
Current Board Members: Matt Smither (President), Desmond Cuavers (Vice President), Nancy Fetzner 
(Treasurer), Kelly Hall (Registrar), Shane Bigham (Member at large) Carmela Ciaramaglia (Secretary) 
Advisors: Matt Hall (Asset/ Property), 
 

1. Call to Order- President call to order at 6:06 pm  
2. Approve last meetings: Meeting minutes: Board : Meeting Minutes approved 

 
3. Treasurer Report/Accounts: Nancy 

Our balance roughly $6 thousand. Ref fees paid out 4 weeks.  Still need medals which is roughly 
$500 to $600.00 shipped. It will take 10 days to ship out. 
Line item needed for banquet for the end of the year for next year potentially. We want each 
team to also incorporate a portion of the banquet into each team budget. 
*If we decide to do a big banquet for next year. We still need further discussion at the next 
meeting 
 

4. Recreational upcoming season: John ( Not in attendance) 
a. Updates on Rec and Friday night Fundamentals: On hold. 
b. US Club Soccer just extended the social distancing to the end of April. May be able to 

come back the first Monday in May.  
i. What will the new schedule be? It would leave 2-3 weeks in the season left. If we 

can come back. We will still do medals. We will let parents and coaches know as 
soon as we have a final decision. 

ii. By the next board meeting that we have we should decide how we will proceed 
about the past season. 

iii. We have changed from Blue Sombrero to USA Club System. We are losing 
capability to e-mail people on any communication. We need a new website. 

 
 



                                                                                                                    
5. President update: Matt Smither 

a. Tim has come up with a paid coaching criteria based on experience and licensing. Board 
Members will still get a child paid for coaching.  

i. Board needs to view and then vote on it.  
ii. We need to review on the next meeting to review coaches pay in May. 

b. Can an update be provided on the end of the year banquet? On May 9th.: 
i.  The banquet has been cancelled for this season. 

ii. Update on location: We will not have a formal one for this season. 
iii. Cost for the teams and trophies? We still support buying trophies for the top 

trophies for each team. 4 trophies per team to be able to give the individual 
awards. Best offense, best defense, most improved and coaches awards. 

iv. Nancy will follow up with Jon to see if he can help out with the site. He has not 
had time up until this point. She will get ahold of him in the next few days to get 
an answer by Thursday. 

1. Matt will send out a sample of what we want our website to look like 
and the cost associated with it. 

*Advertising for the next season needs to get started. We will get Facebook advertisement out 
there. 

6. Director Update: Tim Betts: Not in attendance 
a. Tim is narrowing down to discuss next year and his coaching strategy. On the second 

page is a table of the proposed paid coaching strategy 
b. FYSA has try outs starting Monday, 5/18. Spring season will be delayed through 4/30 as 

of right now. 
c. Players need to be doing individual workouts. 5000 touch challenge out there. 
d. Coaches are following up with players on being in for next season to get an idea of how 

many players. 
e. We will continue to unite the Mutiny and Spartans. Trying to merge them in together to 

be one united team. Coach Kai will still hold the FYSA ownership this year. We will work 
together on a collective competitive team strategy 

 
7. Board updates: Round table:  

a.  Kelly: People are asking for refunds for tournaments. What is the club’s stance on that? t  
b. Note out that people will not be getting refunds. Credits will roll into the next season for 

that team. Language that covers expectations about unexpected interruptions needs to 
be put in the by-laws. 

c. We need to discuss the money and credits for the tournaments in the next board 
meeting that are canceled due to Covid-19. Things that we make available.   

 



                                                                                                                    
8. Adjournment; Next meeting Tuesday, April 21,2020. It will be a Zoom meeting sent from 

Carmela. 
9. Meeting adjourned at 7:32 pm 

 
Proposed recommendation from Tim for the Coaching staff: 

Base Pay based on 10 months of Coaching Final pay will be agreed upon by Coach and 
Director of Coaches 

Grassroots 11v11 $3000. 

D license $5000. 

C license $8000. 

B license $10,000. 

A license $15,000. 

** Final amount may be adjusted based on the combination of license and experience. This will be 
agreed upon by the Coach and Director of Coaching. ** 
*** If we go to this each paid coach will be responsible for their child even if they are on their team. *** 

 


